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e April 21° I met with a member of the Wilton Conservation Commission to provide training and
setup for the Souhegan Sustainability Fair. While | was unfortunately unable to attend the
event, feedback | received was overwhelmingly positive.

o April 25" an issue with the Cable Modem at WLC was causing loss of service and poor
performance for clients. Comcast had a technician on site and a replacement installed inside of
24 hours. The replacement unit has been working flawlessly since installation. The Cable
Modem feeds will be replaced this summer with the completion of the Fiber Project.

e The Rollover of our website to Amazon Web Services (AWS) by our host was completed. | have
been notified that there are some issues with uploaded documents not displaying properly and
some server errors from the host. The host’s support team is currently looking at this issue. At
this time, it is unknown what the root cause of the issue is.

e May 9" | attended an all-day seminar in Meredith, NH hosted by the Consortium for School
Networking (CoSN), The New Hampshire Society for Technology in Education (NHSTE) and The
New Hampshire CTO Council. The conference focused on educational leadership and
technology challenges that we collectively face in the state of New Hampshire. Some of those
challenges that we in Wilton are meeting head on include connectivity to rural schools and
bridging the digital divide.

e Kickoff meetings with both Shortel for phone service and Comcast for Fiber are completed.

e The installation of fiber on the exterior pole locations at both FRES and WLC is completed.
Interior installation and connections are scheduled to begin once the school year is over.

e Back end equipment for phone service is on site and ready for install. Phones will be delivered
shortly after July 1.

Respectfully,
Kevin P. Verratti
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